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Notes from the President …
Good day, BSC!

I continue to be encouraged and thrilled at our Friday 
night crowds – thanks to everyone for coming out to 
share these good times, making memories, again and 
again!

With SOS Spring Safari behind us, we march on to new and exciting 
events, adjusting to meet changes in venue availability and pricing. I 
hope that everyone is flexible and ready to roll with these new 
challenges, and this is a challenge to put together! But we do it for 
you, the members, 

Our Annual Area LUAU is upon us!  Baxter’s Tavern crew is ready to 
serve, and GTSC’s Jerome McPherson’s Country Kitchen is ready to 
feed us! With Gary Lowder on deck to perform, this year’s event is 
certain to be another one for the books. It makes me think on past 
Luaus and the fun we’ve had. The Booze Wagon is packed, I don’t 
think I can fit one more bottle, so be sure to get your $5 ticket at the 
event. Hope to see YOU there!

Before you know it, we’ll be strolling through a parking lot full of 
specialty and vintage cars, trucks, and motorcycles. August 13th, 
Sharon and Robert are hosting our first ever car show. Our club is full 
of car enthusiasts, and the word is getting around. This one also 
promises to be a full, fun day. And come hungry, there’s hot dogs on 
the menu! See the full ad in this flyer. Thanks to Amber Allen and her 
committee for the hard work!

Jack and Darlene Oakley were on WBAG this week speaking with 
Mark at the station. They shared their love of shag dance and music, 
which will quickly spread the word to our community that we are 
here and welcoming everyone! The dance lessons on June’s 
Wednesdays and Fridays are reaching a whole new crowd, growing 
membership, and helping to preserve the dance/music/lifestyle of
shag. That’s what it’s all about: Keeping the legacy going and
GROWING. BIG THANKS to Jack and Darlene – you are a true asset 
to BSC, and we love you!

Everyone stay turned to your BSC website, the BSC Facebook page, 
and emails/newsletters for your link to area shag/beach music events. 
We are working hard to keep you informed so that you can get as
much shag in as possible.  And Please continue praying for our friends 
and families named in our sunshine news. And as always, ‘Don’t 
forget the BASICS!’
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BUSINESS MEETING May 20, 2022

PRESIDENT’S REMARKS - (Kim Sellars) welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

SECRETARY’S REPORT - (Karen Byrd) Minutes from the April meeting were published in the 
newsletter. Duke moved that we accept, and Debbie Burnham seconded and the membership 
approved.  The total membership count is 234. May and June BIRTHDAYS were shared! 

TREASURER’S REPORT - (Jerry Byrd), shared the balances of the General Account and the Fund Raiser 
Account. These figures were shared with all, and any questions were answered.  Motion to accept the 
Treasurer’s Report was made by Karen and seconded by Martha Shoffner.  The motion passed. 

SUNSHINE REPORT - (Debbie Burnham) Debbie shared concerns/prayers for specific club members. 
See NL for details. 

MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETING - The next business meeting will be June 17, 2022.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ REPORT - Jack Oakley, BOD Chairman, reported that the BOD met May 2. 
2022.  All members were present. Committee chairs were reviewed. The topic of DJ pay was discussed. 
We are the lowest paying club in the area @ $25/hr. He presented numbers to the membership 
showing that for this year, we cannot consider raising the pay because we will have a deficit of about 
$3500. This does not include income from the parade and 50/50 and assumes that our parties will 
break even. Several members spoke to the need for an increase-Evelyn Turner, Karen Byrd and Martha 
Shoffner. The BOD is discussing options for additional ways to increase revenue. Please share any 
ideas. Members are encouraged to tip the DJ, especially for requests. A bucket will be provided. Please 
pass the word to members not present. It was suggested that an announcement be made each Friday 
night as a reminder. The next BOD Meeting will be June, 6:00 pm. Members were encouraged to reach 
out for any concerns.

Parade Update – Amber Allen reported that with sponsors, T-shirt sales and rider fees, there was 
income of $3425, expenses of $2372.03, yielding a profit of $1052.92. The award for Best Shag Theme 
will be posted.

DANCE LESSONS – Darlene Oakley reported that Beginner lessons will start again on June 3. Hugh and 
Sheila have been sick, but Jack and Darlene filled in for one of the lessons and Hugh and Sheila will be 
back next Friday to teach the LEAN. Carol is teaching some beginner lessons and Hugh and Sheila are 
also teaching at ACC.

LUAU – This will be held on June 12th from 2-6 pm at Baxter’s. This is an outside event. Gary Lowder
& Smokin’ Hot will be the band and Steve Carter will DJ. The cost is $10 for the band only. A meal 
ticket is an additional $12. The meal tickets must be purchased in advance, by June 3rd. There will be a 
raffle for a Booze Wagon and those tickets are $5 each. You do not have to be present to win. There 
will be a committee meeting on 5/31 at 6 pm at the K&W.

2022 BENEFIT EVENT – Amber Allen reported that there will be a Car Show August 13 @ Rack and 
Rolls. There will be vendors inside and 3 food trucks, 2 food and one coffee. Contact Buddy if you 
would like to enter a car. There will be a gun raffle for a 22 Winchester. Tickets are $10 each or 5 for 
$40. She reported that a location has been selected for the second event. It will be held at Woodside 
Farm for September 10th from 1-10 pm. The theme will be Hibernation Celebration. There will be an 
afternoon of various contests.

BOSTON BUTT SALE – Baxter Sellars and Mike Wilson will be promoting this for November 19th. 

COALITION REPORT – Kim Sellars reported the dates for parties for our sister clubs.  

CHRISTMAS CHEER – Kim Sellars reported 

50/50: Drawing will be held 8-9:00. Wade Kimbro will be selling tickets.

Next Meeting: June 17, 2022, at 7 pm.

Motion to adjourn by Duke was seconded by Amber. Approved by membership.



Our June monthly Business 

Meeting is scheduled for 

June 17th, 7pm at 

Rack & Rolls. Hope to see 

you there!!

April Board of Directors Report

The Board met on Monday, May 2nd.  All Board 

members were in attendance.

• The board reviewed the current status of our 

2022 Committee Chair assignments.

• Our 2022 parties and other events were 

discussed.  

• Ways and means:  Club revenue is benefiting 

from 50/50s and dance lessons.  Ideas to bring in 

more income and potential future expenses were 

discussed.

• Our next Board meeting is planned for Monday, 

June 6th.

SUNSHINE NEWS
• Martha Shoffner’s sister Mona passed away. 

Please remember Martha and her family and 
keep them in your thoughts and prayers.

• Wilma Williamson lost her brother John 
after a long battle with health issues. Please 
extend your sympathy to Wilma on her 
loss.

• Cindy Foust asked for prayer for a 
procedure she was having done. Please lift 
Cindy up in prayer.

Thought for Today:

When others try to get your tutu into a twist
Just twirl around and keep dancing

Enjoy the life God has given us with laughter 
and song

Debbie Burnham, Sunshine Chair

Danny Oakley 6/1

Connie Sharpe 6/2

M. Lee Hoover Jr. 6/6

Marie Barber 6/10

Kim Sellars 6/11

Jake Pence 6/11

Judy Gibson 6/12

Scott Loy 6/12

Gail Copland 6/17

David Lassiter 6/18

Frances Woodlief 6/18

Lorna Lankford 6/29

Ann Allen 6/30

Olivia Neal 6/30
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June DJ Schedule
June 3 Darrell Gaither
June 10 John Roy Williford
June 17 furman Dominick
June 24 steve carter

Newsletter Deadline for the July Shag 
Rag is June 24th. Please email any items 

you want to be considered for 
publication to maxkim63@aol.com.

http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
http://www.shagdance.com/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/burlingtonshagclub
http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
http://www.shagdance.com/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/burlingtonshagclub


Our ‘sister’ club 
Winston Salem is 

holding their annual 
area party on June 25th

at 5pm! Another great 
opportunity to shag, 
fellowship, and make 

more memories!  Please 
see Kim Sellars for the 
sign-up sheet so that 
we can give WSSC our 

head count for 
reserved seating.

Please plan to come and 
show your support for 
WSSC! It is SURE to be a 
‘HOPPIN GOOD TIME’!!!

536 Farragut St., Greensboro NC

Sunday Afternoon 
Beach Band Schedule 3-6pm

Gary Lowder & Smokin’ Hot
June 12th (BSC Luau)

The Tim Clark Band
June 19th

Jim Quick & Coastline
June 26th



July DJ Schedule

July 1 Brent Lloyd

July 8 Buck Crumpton

July 15 Darrell Gaither

July 22 Ron Russ

July 29 Rick Turner
Charles Lindley 7/1

Robin Richardson 7/1

Cindy Allen 7/9

Marty Hancock 7/9

Rickey McPherson 7/9

Sherry Lloyd 7/12

Rickey Sharpe 7/14

Sharon Russ 7/15

Karen Boone 7/16

Jondeen Terry 7/16

Jimmy McCubbins 7/18

Doug Keaton 7/19

Janice McSherry 7/19

Kurt Lankford 7/21

Brent Lloyd 7/22

Butch Dawson 7/23

Amy Harvell 7/23

Howard Harvell 7/23

Dawn Williams 7/24

Carolyn Berry 7/26

Floyd Jolly 7/26

Tammy Tuck 7/27

Mary Beth Lineberry 7/27

Tony Noger 7/28

Vicki Craft 7/29

Sherry Laughlin 7/29

Gindy Carter 7/31

Don’t forget to 
purchase your $5 

Booze Wagon raffle 
ticket at the Luau –
enough to fill your

home bar!!



Burlington Shag Club

Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174

Calendar of Events

June 2022

BSC Business Meetings and Friday Shag Nights  
Rack & Rolls, 1243 Plaza Dr. Burlington, NC


